Poinciana Park Civic Association Meeting

Wednesday, March 12, 2008 @ 7:00 p.m. IBEW Building 201 SE 24th Street

Agenda:
1. Open Meeting, Dwight Ledbetter

2. Fort Lauderdale Police Report – Officer Paul Maniates

3. Homeless Activity Report – Ray Dettmann

4. Treasurer’s Report – DJ Parker 

5. Secretary’s Report – Karen Benson

6. Parks Director Report – Robert Malsberry

7. Distribution of Community Flyers/Volunteers – Dwight Ledbetter

Board Members Present: Dwight Ledbetter, President; Gene Dinah, Vice President; Robert Malsberry, Parks Director; Karen Benson, Secretary; Ray Dettmann, Director-at-Large; Mark Taylor, Director-at-Large

Meeting brought to order at 7:05 p.m. 

Homeless Activity Report / Police Report:

Discussion held regarding homeless and drugs being sold in the neighborhood. Officer Maniates, our new Fort Lauderdale Police Department officer for Poinciana Park, will speak with fellow officers about a drug sting.  Properties are being broken into and used by homeless and drug users.  Officer Maniates provided his cell phone number to call whenever we have problems. He does not work Saturday, Sunday or Monday and is available from 2:00 p .m. to midnight Tuesday through Friday.  Officer Maniates will speak with Dick Eaton regarding enforcement of code to not let too many people reside in one apartment.  Crime went up February: four vehicle burglaries, three business & three residential burglaries, and one aggravated assault & battery.  Residential burglaries at 417 SE 12th Court, 104 SE 20th Street and 505 SE 23rd Street.  Dwight Ledbetter will ask Commissioner Cindy Hutchinson about possibility of reopening the city jail to help with the prostitution issues and has asked her for update on SSRFs.  Ray Dettmann mentioned tenant complaint about speeding traffic and contacting Commissioner Hutchinson about a traffic study and the possibility of getting speed bumps installed.    

Treasury Report:  DJ Parker not present.  Dwight Ledbetter reported $485 city check received for recycling from Ray Dettmann.

Secretary’s Report:  Minutes not yet approved as there was not a quorum.

((((((
Robert Malsberry, Parks Report, March 12, 2008: Two park lights out of order, one replaced, other on the repair list.  The park is watered in observance of all water restrictions. “Desalinization of our drinking water is well underway.  Its location is the historic Dixie Water Plant.  The source is below the Biscayne Aquifer.  The desalinated water will come from the Floridian Aquifer.  But cheap water is no more. The mayor’s vision for Riverwalk Park is now complete. The last segment finished is on the south side of the New River behind the County Courthouse. Mayor Naugle envisions a new Riverwalk addition along the south side of the river.”     ((((((
Distribution of Community Flyers/Volunteers: None per Dwight Ledbetter. 

Discussion held regarding installation of light rail transportation system.  A letter should be sent to Commissioner Hutchinson regarding our route suggestions.  Karen Benson will send PPCA Meeting Minutes referencing election of Board Members to Genia Ellis of Council of Fort Lauderdale Civic Associations for purpose of the right to speak at their meetings.  

Meeting adjourned at 8:07 p.m.

Next meeting will be held on Wednesday, April 9 at 7:00 p.m. in IBEW Building

